
VOLUNTEER FACULTY POLICY 
Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine at Marshall University 

The Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine at Marshall University (JCESOM) recognizes the value and 
potential of appropriately qualified and motivated volunteer faculty within the undergraduate and 
postgraduate medical education system. Thus, volunteer faculty appointments are to be only awarded 
or renewed when there is an expectation of significant and continued service toward one or more of 
the School’s missions (Patient Care, Research and Education).

Method of Appointment 

Recommendations for appointment of a volunteer faculty member must originate from the Chair 
of the Department in which the faculty member will serve. The Department chair will send a letter 
of recommendation to the Dean’s office summarizing the experience and credentials of the 
applicant and outline the expected contributions of this individual to the department's specific 
academic programs. A CV of the potential volunteer faculty must be provided. If approved, the 
department will generate a Notice of Volunteer Faculty Appointment which will supply more 
specific details of agreement. This Notice of Appointment will be renewed every two years. It is 
the responsibility of the Office of Faculty Advancement to regularly monitor whether individuals 
identified as JCESOM faculty within the medical education system possess the appropriate 
Notice of Appointments. 

Reappointment, Termination, or Change in Rank 

The Chair of the respective Department will review the volunteer faculty performance at least once a 
year. This review must include the evaluations of all learners and any appropriate course or clerkship 
directors in which the volunteer faculty member participates. This evaluation process will generally 
follow that of any other faculty member.  A failure to continue to serve regularly, meet the performance 
expectations of the Department Chair or of those agreements outlined in the School’s Letter of 
Appointment may result in a failure to renew the faculty appointment. Volunteer faculty may participate 
in the promotion process. Considerations for promotion will be evaluated by the JCESOM Personnel 
Advisory Committee who will handle the nomination as per its established procedures for volunteer 
faculty.  



Support and Reward Systems  
 

Volunteer faculty should be provided with appropriate materials and sources of information in order to 
effectively carry out their intended roles. This includes access to and orientation to all relevant School 
policies and procedures and any policy revisions or additions as they relate to medical student education 
or the educational process in general. The School and individual Departments should also collaborate to 
ensure that volunteer faculty members are appropriately supported, recognized, and rewarded for their 
contributions, when appropriate. Volunteer faculty members are eligible for and encouraged to utilize the 
JCESOM resources that are available for professional development and those that support and augment 
teaching skills. These may include, but are not limited to, opportunities for professional development 
available through the JCESOM Office for Faculty Advancment and the individual Departments. The Letter 
of Appointment may also address and further define other types of benefits that may accrue.  
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